1 2 MAR 2013 10th March 2013

47 Andover Road Ludgershall Andover, Hants **SP11 9LU**

Your ref: WK/201302464

Wiltshire Council **Public Protection Services** Kennet House Sergeant Rogers Way Hopton Park Industrial Estate London Road Devizes, Wilts **SN10 2ET**

Re: Ludgershall Youth Centre, 30 Andover Road, Ludgershall

Dear Sir/Madam

We are writing to object to the above music and entertainment licence on the grounds that loud music and the congregation of youths will cause a huge disturbance to ourselves and surrounding properties.

We have lived opposite the Youth Centre for twenty six years. Many years ago band practice was permitted in this building (which does not have any sound proofing), we could hear the music and the constant vibrating caused by the bass beat, in our house despite having secondary double glazing.

In later years, there have only been the occasional problems, with youths climbing on the asbestos roof of the centre and kicking footballs against the walls which, of course, we can hear clearly. During the Summer months the youths do congregate outside but generally the Centre appears to close at 9.00 pm.

We have grave concerns if permission is granted regarding loud music playing, especially up to 12.00 midnight on Saturday nights and 10.30 on Sunday nights - who will control/monitor these activities. Also, is the property likely to be rented out privately, if so, how often and again who will monitor these functions?

The proposed use would be a magnet for youths, intoxicated on drink and drugs, these cause a nuisance now in other areas of the town partially due to extended licences already granted to various premises.

We trust you will take our objections on board and refuse the permission to allow this licence to be granted.

Yours faithfully

Kevin & Ros McGowan

RECEIVED

1 2 MAR 2013

PUBLIC PROTECTION Andover Road

Ludgershall

Andover

SP11 9LU

9th March 2013

Dear Sirs,

Ludgershall Development Centre For Young People

We are writing to lodge an objection to the application for a Premises Licence for the above site.

Our main reason for this is the amount of noise disturbance we already experience from traffic and delivery lorries at the two local supermarkets in the early morning. Neither of these supermarkets was in place when our house was built. Further noise disturbance during the evening and into the night would reduce our quality of life further.

We assume that the Memorial Hall on the other side of the Co-operative supermarket already holds a similar licence.

Yours faithfully

Robin and Valerie Atkins